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MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR
NO. 2018-116

TO : ALL PROVINCIAL GOVERNORS, CITY MAYORS, MUNICIPAL
MAYORS, ARMM REGIONAL GOVERNOR, DILG-ARMM REGIONAL
SECRETARY AND DILG REGIONAL DIRECTORS

SUBJECT : ENDORSEMENT OF KIA AND KIPO DEPENDENTS FOR
EMPLOYMENT IN THE PRIVATE SECTOR

The Comprehensive Social Benefits Program (CSBP) is a program of President Rodrigo R. Duterte
to assist the family members left behind by Killed-in-Action (KIA) military personnel and Killed-
In-Police Operation (KIPO) in recognition of the fallen officers’ ultimate dedication and service to
the nation.

The Department of the Interior and Local Government (DILG) is the lead agency for the CSBP
and the proponent on the provision of employment assistance for dependents of AFP and PNP
battle/duty casualties, in collaboration with other government agencies, Local Government Units,
and the ARMM government. The increasing number of KIA and KIPO dependents, however,
necessitates the involvement of other sectors of our society to sustain the implementation of the
CSBP. This partnership will, likewise, promote private-public cooperation in expressing gratitude
and appreciation for the deed of our fallen military/policemen, by helping the latter’s loved ones.
It is in this regard that the CSBP agencies unanimously agreed to endorse to the private sector, the
employment of KIA and KTPO dependents.

Given the above, we enjoin the support of all Local Chief Executives (LCEs) to endorse and
recommend KIA and KIPO dependents for employment in the private sector within their
respective jurisdiction. We seek their cooperation in order to address the dependents’ lack of
permanent source of income.

The database of qualified dependents in your respective LGUs will be provided by the DILG
Regional Offices and the Office of the ARMM Regional Secretary.

All DILG Regional Directors and the DILG ARMM Regional Secretary are directed to cause the
widest dissemination of this MC within their respective jurisdiction, while the CSBP KIA-WIA
One Stop Assistance Program Management Office is tasked with the monitoring of its
implementation.

effect immediately.
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